
 

 

Dear Pastors of the Lord’s churches, 

 

 

This letter is to introduce you to Brother Scott Poling, our missionary to Berlin, Germany. He 

has been seeking the Lord’s will for several years, going on special outreaches to several 

countries, to determine the Lord’s leadership for him. During the last year, he has indicated that 

the place the Lord is directing is Berlin, Germany. I am in complete agreement.  

 

While in the U.S. Air Force, Brother Poling was an Air Traffic Controller in Berlin during the 

time that the ‘Berlin Wall’ came down. The Lord has uniquely prepared him for the direction He 

is leading him. Brother Poling will list particulars in his letter, but I will state that he has served 

as our Christian School principal for over 15 years. He has worked with our teen group for many 

of those years. He has established a good testimony among the members of our community.  

 

I believe that the Lord will be able to use Brother Poling because his attitude about himself has 

been in agreement with 1 Samuel 15:17, “And Samuel said, When thou wast little in thine own 

sight, wast thou not made the head of the tribes of Israel, and the LORD anointed thee king over 

Israel?”  

 

Having pastored 35 years in Larimore, North Dakota, I know how difficult it is to determine 

which missionaries you want to present their burden to the people of the church you pastor. 

Would you please take a moment to ask the Lord to prompt you by His Holy Spirit as to whether 

you are to have Brother Poling present his field and burden to the assembly you pastor? 

 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration! 

 

Your fellow laborer, 

 

 

Pastor Ken Shaffer 
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